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Dear Parents and Families 
 
Today we celebrated World Teacherôs Day. This day is marked across the world as an acknowledgment of the commitment 
of teachers and the difference they make to their students. As many of you would agree, teaching is not just a job, but is a 
vocation. Teachers play a very important role in the lives of young people and help to shape young minds by providing  
opportunities for their students to grow and learn. We thank our wonderful P&A team who, on behalf of the school  
community, organized a beautiful morning tea today for our staff. Their kindness and thoughtfulness was greatly appreciated 
by all the staff. The morning tea was a lovely gesture to thank the teachers for their hard work and commitment to the  
children. Thank you everyone, we thoroughly enjoyed our special morning tea.   
 
Next Monday is a school closure day, students are not required at school as staff will be off site working on the end of year 
reports. Then on Tuesday it is Melbourne Cup Day, a public holiday, which marks the half-way point of the term. Tuesday is 
also the Feast of All Saints. All Saints' Day is a solemn holy day of the Catholic Church celebrated annually on November 1. 
The day is dedicated to saints recognized by the Catholic Church. This feast day precedes All Souls' Day which is observed 
on November 2, and is dedicated to all who have died. We pray for all deceased members of our families and the St Damian 
community. óMay the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
 
Carpark 
Just a gentle reminder to all parents to please use the bottom car park safely and drive slowly. There are children around 
and we want to avoid any accidents onsite. Also please remember that this area is not a Kiss and Drop zone. We ask that 
you use the Joseph Street entrance for Kiss and Drop. Also, when using the Kiss and Drop area we remind drivers to please 
remain in your car at all times. Children only alight from cars and walk towards the school, this allows drivers to move their 
cars quickly and safely to allow better traffic flow. Thank you for understanding and for supporting our school community.  
 

Supervision of Students 
Parents please remember that supervision of students does not begin until 8.30am when teachers come on yard. No child 
should be left at school before this time. Children should be supervised by an adult until the teachers begin their duty in the 
morning. It is unsafe to leave children unattended and assume that there is someone at school to look after them. Teachers 
begin their work day at 8.30am not before this time.  
 
Before and After School 
We respectfully ask that students not play ball games on the oval or basketball courts before school and between 3.15pm 
and 3.30pm. This helps us ensure everyone is safe whilst on the school grounds during these times. There are many  
families with little people in prams and toddling around dropping off and picking up children at this time. If students wish to 
play on the oval they can do so happily and safely after 3.30pm. The Joseph Street gates remain open to allow access for 
After School Care so families can use this entrance to leave when finished. Thank you for understanding and helping to 
keep everyone in our community safe.     
  
School Advisory Council 
The next meeting of the SAC will be held on Tuesday 8

th
 November at 7.30pm. 

 
2022 School Fees 
All fees for 2022 are now due and must be paid by 21

st
 November unless a payment plan is in place. 

 
Prayer 
We pray for all those dear to us who have gone to their eternal life. In Your loving mercy, Father, be pleased to receive them 
in Your heavenly company.  Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord. Amen 
  
Please note that due to the short week there will not be a newsletter next week. 

 

Good luck and happy punting on Tuesday. Have a great long weekend everyone. 
Rosanna   
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Solemnity of All Saints ï Tuesday 1

st
 November 

The Catholic Church established feast days in order to celebrate our oneness in faith. On All Saintsô Day, we celebrate  

every martyr and holy person recognised by the Church and sanctified by Christ. Importantly, we have all been sanctified by 

Christ. According to Jesus in His Sermon on the Mount, our sainthood begins when we give our total trust in God; when we 

strive to be meek and humble; when we hunger for righteousness; when we are merciful to others; when our hearts are pure 

and holy; when we seek peace and harmony; and when we accept persecution for not only righteousness sake but for 

Christôs sake. In this way, we allow God to transform us and lead us toward sainthood. Through our words and deeds, may 

we be counted among the saints. The evangelist Matthew reminds us to ñRejoice and be glad, for your reward will be great 

in heavenò (Matthew 5:12). 

 

Society of St Vincent de Paul Flood Appeal 

The Society of St Vincent de Paul is currently accepting contributions to assist those who have been affected by the  

devastating floods, particularly in the north of the State. Contributions to the Flood Appeal can be made by: 

1. Calling 13 18 12; 

2. visiting https://donate.vinnies.org.au/appeals-vic/vinnies-vic-flood-appeal-2022; 

3. making a monetary donation through any Vinnies Shops at point of purchase; or 

4. via your local IGA where the purchase of a token supports the recovery of Victorians devastated by these recent floods. 

 

The Earth Community Prayer 
God our Father, you created the world and sent  

your own Son to live among us, made of the same substance,  
breathing the same air,  

marveling at sunrise and sunset just as we do. 

Help us to participate in the life around and within us  
as your life, as you living in us and  
we living in you and in each other. 

God of love and life, restore us to your peace,  
renew us through your power and teach us  
to love all that you have created and to  

care for the earth as your gift and our home. Amen. 

 

Mary-Ann Wright 

Religious Education Leader 
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Performing Arts Assembly Showcase  

Great Celebration of Performing Arts at St Damianôs What a joyful and successful community gathering it was on Thursday 
afternoon on 20th October 2022, to showcase the music and acting talent and ability through live performances in the St 
Damianôs Hall - through a special Performing Arts Assembly. Thank you especially to all the Grade 5 and 6 students who 
really stepped up to lead and/or to assist in the presentation: Ava S and Isabel S were notably capable in their role as hosts 
and commentators. 

Congratulations to those who were featured as performers: 
 

¶ Winner of the Talent Quest held earlier in the year, Ethan L has emerged as a gifted and promising  
pianist. He impeccably presented Mozartôs Piano Sonata, No. 16 in C Major, K. 545 with such intense feeling and 
phrase articulation.  
 

¶ Grade 5 and 6 Drama scenes from A Modern Cinderella  were funny, passionate and with lines delivered with good 
overall flow and volume. Well done to Nawal M, Sarah F, Alannah M, Isobelle K, Emmerson D, Grace  OôC and Fiona in 
the first group, and to Kayleb M, Dinara D, Neveah W, Emily B and Haresh Y in the second group. 
 

¶ Another top place getter in the Talent Quest was Kevin R from Grade 6. He performed Opus 740, No 41 by Czerny. 
In this exercise for finger dexterity Kevin brought out the active bass melody in the left hand with great effect and agility! 
 

¶ Another Talent Quest performer was James Hondros from Grade 3R. He is so multi-talented and was unfazed as he 
displayed juggling techniques with balls, discs and skittles as well as an incredible sequence of handstands and cart-
wheels. The performance was thrilling and engaging. Also thanks to Alyssa M who was a reliable assistant in passing 
along equipment to James on stage. 
 

¶ 2F were so competent in their performance of Inanay Capuana - an Australian indigenous lullaby thought to have 
originated from the Torres Strait Island area. There were two performance groups - one on Glockenspiel and the other 
on Ukulele who synchronised well together and both sang along as they played their instruments!  

 

¶ The School Choir performed Blackbird by Paul McCartney (Beatles). The singing was gentle and tuneful. This song 
was introduced by Chloe T who reminded the assembly that Paul McCartney used the blackbird as a metaphor for the 
Afro-Americans and people of colour who were denied equality, dignity and freedom and the same rights as enjoyed by 
ñwhiteò people. (Paul McCartney wrote the song when he was touring the USA with the Beatles in the 1960s, at the peak 
of the Civil Rights movement).  

 
Thank you to the students and staff who helped with Stage Crewing or assisted Mrs Hesssenkamp and/or Ms OôLeary:  
 
We are grateful that so many parents, grandparents and friends came along to support this event -and to keep encouraging 
your children to keep practising and to stay committed to being so readily involved in drama, musical and artistic pursuits 
and pathways.  
 
Performing Arts really helps children to build their confidence and self-esteem and to become socially involved. It is great to 
have a school which affirms learning success through the expressive arts.  
 
Now we look forward to the Carols Evening on 30th November 7 - 8pm, a whole-school performing arts event. 
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Term 4  November  

October  Wednesday 30th Carols Evening 7pm 

Monday 31st School Closure Day December  

November  Wednesday 7th End of Year School Mass 
11.30am 

Tuesday 1st Melbourne Cup Public Holi-
day 

Wednesday 14th Year 6ôs Finish School 

Thursday 3
rd
  2023 Prep Orientation 

9.30amð10.30am 
 Year 6 Graduation Evening 

7pm 

Wednesday 16
th
  2023 Prep Orientation 

9.30amð10.30am 
Thursday 15th Years 1-5 Finish 3.15pm 
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